
      
 
State of Vermont       Agency of Human Services 
Department for Children and Families  
Office of Economic Opportunity        
280 State Drive, NOB 2 North  [phone] 802-241-0935  
Waterbury, VT 05671-1050   
 
 
TO:   Family Unification Program Referral Partners 
 
FROM:  Lily Sojourner, Amanda Churchill Kipp, and Christine Dorer, Department for 

Children and Families 
  
DATE: May 23, 2025 
 
RE:   Changes to Family Unification Program referral protocol 

 
 
The Department for Children and Families (DCF) has temporarily paused accepting referrals for the Family 
Unification Program (FUP) Vouchers with the Vermont State Housing Authority (VSHA). 
 
Effective 5/23/25, referrals will not be accepted for the VSHA FUP referral list given the circumstances 
outlined in the memo shared by VSHA on May 21, 2025.  
 
Please continue to check the website for updates Family Unification Program | Department for Children 
and Families (vermont.gov).  
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